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									15th March 2022

Dear Sir/Madam,
Further to a site visit by Carmen Green, senior ecologist at Arcadian ecology and consulting agency we would like to propose the creation of a 30m x 27m pond in an already waterlogged area at Pylewell Home Farm.
Please find attached:
1 x map of the area
1 x google earth map with red line denoting land 
1 x drawing pond plan dimensions
1 x drawing of pond section dimensions
1 x consultancy advice from Arcadian ecology
The proposed pond sits at a site where two gentle sloping fields meet and thus is permanently waterlogged.   We propose more of a definition of the edge of a pond to ensure that all the water from the fields around naturally feed into the pond.  We believe that this will improve the area considerably and it will become a haven for wildlife, with sloping sides it will allow for insect life to flourish and significantly increase the ecological value of the site, providing additional habitats for wildlife that offer additional foraging, breeding and sheltering resources for a range of species including amphibians and aquatic invertebrates.  It will also create a natural drainage point which will help the fields around be less waterlogged so that sheep and goats can graze.  Currently sheep would suffer from foot rot or worse still get caught in the mud.
We propose planting reed beds around the South Western corner of the pond to soak up any further rainwater and filter out any potentially harmful pollutants.  All plants would be native and locally sourced.  The deepest point of the pond would be 1 meter deep to stave off ice forming in the winter, whilst the majority of the pond would be 50cm with a gradual  descent in.
I do hope that this plan meets your approval.
Kind regards

Gemma Warrillow

Pylewell Home Farm
